
Memorandum: Lord Mayor 
Deputy Lord Mayor 
Elected Members 

Response to Question Without Notice 

VACANT LAND ON TASMAN HIGHWAY
Meeting: City Infrastructure Committee Meeting date: 20 November 2019 

Raised by: Deputy Lord Mayor Burnet 

Question: 
Could the Director please advise who owns the vacant land between the Bahai 
Centre and the ABC building on the Tasman Highway? 

Response: 
The current ownership of land in the area bounded by the Tasman Highway – 
Brooker Avenue – Liverpool Street is shown in Figure 1.  



Figure 1 – Current Ownership of Land. 

As signatory to this report, I certify that, pursuant to Section 55(1) of the Local 
Government Act 1993, I hold no interest, as referred to in Section 49 of the Local 
Government Act 1993, in matters contained in this report. 

Neil Noye 
DIRECTOR CITY PLANNING 
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